
 
 

 

RBM Partnership to End Malaria 

Partner Committee Co-Chair Nomination Process  
 

Introduction 

The RBM Partner Committees (PCs) are intended to formalize, consolidate and amplify the 

Partnership priorities of advocacy, resource mobilisation, and country/regional support. The work 

of these Partner Committees are expected to align with the priorities outlined in the Global 

Technical Strategy 2016-2030 and Action and Investment to Defeat Malaria (AIM) 2016-2030, as 

well as with the Partnership Strategic Plan 2018-2020 and annual budget and workplans. 

 
The Leadership of each Partner Committee consists of two Co-Chairs - individuals nominated and 

selected from amongst the RBM partners - supported by a Partner Committee Manager employed 

by the RBM Secretariat.  

 
Partner Committee Co-Chairs Terms of Office 

Following the transition of the RBM Partnership in 2016, the selection of the inaugural Partner 

Committee Co-Chairs followed a fast-tracked process with a limited term of one (1) year, as 

opposed to the three (3) years foreseen in the RBM bye-laws.  

 
The proposed Inaugural Committee Co-Chairs were approved by the RBM Board by electronic 

vote on 10 November 2016, with the initial term due to end on 17 November 2017. In September 

2017, the RBM Board approved the extension of the terms of office of the Partner Committee Co-

Chairs by six (6) months (until 17 May 2018). 

  
A transparent and competitive process is being run in early 2018 for the selection of Partner 

Committee Co-Chairs for a full three (3) year term. 

 
Partner Committee Nomination Process 

The nomination process is outline below. The PC Co-chairs are selected and approved by the 

Partnership Board from a shortlist presented by the PC via the CEO. The RBM Secretariat will 

administer the nomination process. 

 
When vacancies for Committee Co-chairs arise, the relevant PC will draft Terms of Reference for 

a call for nominations approved by the RBM Secretariat. For each available Co-chair position, PCs 

will nominate and shortlist up to three members to put forward. Nominees will require a letter of 

support from their employer to confirm the requisite time commitment as per the ToR.  



 
If more than three candidates are nominated for a designated vacancy, the relevant PC Steering 

Committee will vote to shortlist three nominees to be put forward to the RBM Secretariat.  

 
The Management Team will review shortlisted nominations to ensure each meets the relevant 

ToR and present all nominations meeting these criteria to the Partnership Board for final selection 

and approval.  

 

Additional Information  

Full details of the Partnership Bye Laws, Partner Committee Terms of Reference and Partner 

Committee SOPs can be found at rollbackmalaria.org: 

• RBM Partnership Bye-Laws [in English - October 2016 update] 

• RBM Partnership Committee Terms of Reference [in English - October 2016 

update] 

• RBM Partnership Committee Standard Operating Procedures (SOPs) [in 

English – November 2017] 

If you have any further questions or queries, please contact the RBM Secretariat at 

info@rollbackmalaria.com or the relevant PCs at: armpc@rollbackmalaria.com; 

crspc@rollbackmalaria.com; and scpc@rollbackmalaria.com. 
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